President Elisse Ghitelman 7 University Pk 891-9307

Vice-President Hans Brings 117 Thornton Rd 891-9993



Secretary Steven Karel 46 Wetherbee Rd 899-6175

Treasurer Diane Saran 116 Wetherbee Rd 647-1749

Cedarwood Yard Sale.

Sat., Sept. 21, 1996 10 am - 3 pm

The Cedarwood Association invites you to participate in the 13th Annual Cedarwood Yard Sale on Saturday, September 21st from 10:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m. (Rain date: Sunday, Sept. 22nd). Any family wishing to have a yard sale that day should fill out the form on the back and return it to Steven Karel, 46 Wetherbee Rd., by Sept. 18. The cost to participate is \$5 for Association members and \$7 for non-members. If you wish to join the Association, 1996 dues may be included with your yard sale registration form. The Association will advertise in local newspapers and on the internet, distribute flyers in the Waltham area, and provide maps of all the yard sales to bargain hunters on the day of the sale. Past participants can attest to the excellent turnout of shoppers.

Please note: you <u>must</u> register by Sept. 18, to ensure that your house is on the yard sale map.

Cedarwood Association Tables

In past years our white elephant and refreshment tables have been a great success in raising money for the Cedarwood Association Scholarship Fund. To continue this great tradition, we need contributions of individually-wrapped baked goods and donations towards the purchase of hotdogs, rolls, canned soda, etc., for the refreshment table. If you have useful castoffs, we'll sell them at the white elephant table. Of course, all proceeds go to the Scholarship Fund. The tables will be located on Cedarwood Avenue between Wetherbee Road and Harland Road. Bring items there between 8:30 a.m. and 9:30 a.m. on the day of the sale (9/21). Monetary contributions may be sent to Diane Saran, 116 Wetherbee Rd, or with the yard sale registration to Steven Karel, 46 Wetherbee Rd.

We still need **volunteers** to help sell items at the Cedarwood tables on the day of the yard sale. If you are interested in helping, please call Amy Eastwood (893-3783) or Ellie Lyman (899-7369).

1996 Yard Sale Participation Form				
Yes, we want to participa	ate in the Yard Sale!	Member, \$5.00	Non-Member, \$ 7.00	
Name:				
Phone:				
Address:				
1996 Membership Dues	Family, \$5.00	Single-member house	hold, \$3.00	
(if not yet paid)	Optional donation to scholarship fund:			
Types of items for sale (sentence only, to be liste	ed on internet ad and possibl	y on the maps distributed day of sale):	
Return form with cash or	check (payable to Cedary	wood Association) to Steven	n Karel, 46 Wetherbee Rd., by Sept. 18.	

NEIGHBORHOOD SERVICES DIRECTORY

Name	Phone Number	Description of Service	
Casey Boudrot	899-9456	Babysitting	
Hans Brings	893-4400 x301	Free Real Estate Appraisal and/or Market Information	
Stephen Gardner	899-9617	Light Carpentry - Home Repairs	
Jim Giles	893-1717	Master Electrician - Residential Work	
John C. Khederian	899-8650	Civil/Structural Engineering & Design	
Mark Nardone	899-5996	Tree and Landscape Service, Winter Snow Plowing	
Ron Pelletier	899-4547	Floor sanding/refinishing	
Tom Sliney	899-1512	Custom Made Golf Clubs and Repairs	

Is your name MISSING from this list? If it is, you may have neglected to send in your information. There's no conspiracy to exclude people - you just need to do one of the following

- (1) send the information to Steven Karel at 46 Wetherbee Rd., Waltham, MA 02154
- (2) e-mail your name, phone number, and service provided to karelsf@cedarwood.ultranet.com
- (3) call Steven at 899-6175.

OF

Hazel D. Hubley

Hazel D. Hubley, one of Cedarwood's most belovd neighbors, passed away on August 3, 1996 at the Leland Home, at age 90. Hazel moved to Cedarwood in the 1940s, to a house built by her husband Bert at 99 Thornton Road. It was there that they raised four children.

Hazel was trained as and worked as a nurse. Later, she was a Sunday School teacher, and sang in the choir of the First Congregational Church in Waltham until 1994. Hazel was an enthusiastic member of the Cedarwood Association's New Neighbors committee that was formed in 1989, and she inspired both new neighbors and fellow committee members with her positive outlook and interest. To neighbors who at one time hurried by her house unspeaking on their way to work, Hazel felt it important to call out a greeting when she saw them.

"What is the use", she said, "if you can't take time in this busy life to say 'Hello'". This strategy resulted in regular and pleasant conversations. Hazel also took steps to improve the cleanliness of the bus stop on Weston St. by lobbying for a trash barrel and picking up the debris herself. She was a familiar figure walking to the mailbox on Weston St. to post mail.

At its Annual Picnic on June 23, 1990, the Cedarwood Association honored Hazel with a Certificate of Life Membership in recognition of her efforts. Hazel Hubley's neighborliness will live on in the hearts of those who knew her.

Picnic Report

The Summer Picnic was once again a success, especially with the under-12 crowd. About 55 people attended the event, in spite of the threat of rain.

Thanks are due to the following people: Dave Walz for cooking, Lorne MacArthur for the loan of his grill, Sandy Gardner for her table, and Lori Tagarellis for arranging the entertainment.

Resource List for Neighborhood Assistance

Anyone interested in being included on a resource list, or in helping to compile a list of Cedarwood residents who would be willing to assist neighbors in the event of hurricane damage or other emergency, please call Ellie Lyman at 899-7369.

Visit the neighborhood page on the web at http://www.ultranet.com/~karelsf/cedarwood/

Remember to Vote!

Primary election - September 17, 1996